River Valley Middle School	
Quick Reference for Parents – September 1, 2020
All information, messages and updates are also posted on our website at rvms.nbed.nb.ca 
Screening - Screening students before school every day is mandatory for all families. If your child has two or more of the symptoms listed, DO NOT send your child to school.
You may use the screening tool attached to this message, or refer to the Province of NB website below:
https://www2.gnb.ca/content/gnb/en/corporate/promo/covid-19.html
Masks – Every Raider needs to wear a clean mask to school every day (staff & students). You may want to send an extra mask with your child. When not wearing their mask, students can place the mask on their desk on a clean paper towel, or use the tear-away lanyards we have purchased for students to use with their masks.
Teachers will be reviewing proper mask use during the first weeks of school. It is important to remind your child not to touch the actual mask, only the strings or ear-elastics.
Students & Staff must wear a mask – on the bus, in hallways & stairwells, in the washroom, in common areas and any time physical distancing cannot be maintained. 
Students in Gr. 6-8 do not need to wear the mask in their classroom.
Illness at school – If a Raider (staff & students) becomes sick at school and has two or more of the symptoms of Covid-19 (see screening tool), they will be sent home. While waiting to be picked up, they will be isolated from others (but a staff member will stay within view so they are not alone) until their drive arrives. 
If you get an urgent call regarding the health of your child during the school day, you will be required to pick up your child as soon as possible, within one hour of being notified. 
The student should self-isolate at home and the family should call 811 to receive direction from Public Health. The student may not return to school until given the o.k. from Public Health.
Student Fee & Locks I made an error last week, the student fee is $35 (same as last school year). This fee, and any other fees or purchases, should be made through our “School Cash Online” system. Please go to the website below to register your child.
https://schoolcashonline.com/
[bookmark: _GoBack]This year, RVMS has decided to purchase locks for students. If one of our locks breaks, we will replace it at no cost. If a child loses the school lock, there will be a $15 fee to replace the lock. 
Busing – Bus routes and bus information is controlled and managed by the school district. If you have questions about buses, please go to the ASD-S website. To confirm busing details, you are asked to register your child in BusPlanner, located on the ASD-S website.
· To access BusPlanner go to: https://asdsbp.nbed.nb.ca/
· Create your account in the Parent Portal 
· Click Add Student to verify your child’s busing details 
· You will need your child’s NBEN (New Brunswick Education Number) which can be found on the top right corner of their June 2020 report card
· When entering street number, only enter the number. For example, only enter “4” for 4 Pine Street.
· While you are there, you can also sign up to be notified of busing updates such as delays, cancellations, and route changes. Registering will give you more accurate and specific information about your child’s bus.

Updates to this document will be sent to families as changes are made. Thank you for your patience!
